CITY OF SANIBEL

LEGAL DEPARTMENT
MEMORANDUM
<A
TO: Members of City Council
FROM: Kenneth B. Cuyler
City Attorney
DATE: January 28, 2015
RE: Proposed revisions to the Dark Sky Ordinance to meet the intent

and recommendations previously discussed

Ordinance No. 15-004 is a proposed Ordinance amending the Dark Sky Code provisions
and is scheduled for first reading on February 3, 2015 and will be scheduled for second reading
and public hearing on March 3, 2015. During the continuing review process of the Ordinance, it
was determined that several items in the currently drafted Ordinance are not in accordance with
the prior discussions and direction of the City Council and the previous presentations and
recommendations by the Vice Mayor to the City Council.

The purpose of this Memorandum is to detail two proposed revisions and explain the
purpose and effect of the provisions.

A. The Vice Mayor had previously recommended to City Council and City Council had
previously directed that the draft Ordinance “grandfather” certain light fixtures which are
located, for example, on a porch under a porch roof or in a garage under the garage roof. The
recommendation was that since such light did not shine directly upwards and often provides
lighting for safety, that such lights be “grandfathered” until such time as the fixture is relocated
or replaced.

There is a concern that under the new definition of “uplighting”, the light of such fixtures
could go above the 90 degree plane measured at the bottom of the light fixture, even though the
light could not go directly upward because of the roof, eaves, overhang, etc.

Therefore, it is recommended that this matter be clarified by adding the additional
sentence cited below as part of Section 126-997(e) entitled “existing nonconforming luminaires.”
The new sentence will read as follows:

“Lights that are properly installed within or under an architectural
space or feature (such as a porch roof, roof overhang, eaves or
similar architectural feature) shall be permitted to remain after
January 1, 2018 until such time as they are either replaced or
relocated (and such lights shall not be considered uplighting

even where such architectural feature is not the functional
equivalent of a full cutoff feature).”



B. With respect to the second item, the prior discussions were clear that a pole light should
be “grandfathered” as long as it had a top or cover on the fixture. All glass fixtures or globe
fixtures on a pole without any top or cover of any sort would be prohibited as of January 1,
2018. Under the new definitions, it is not clear that a covered fixture would be
“grandfathered” because it is not entirely shielded.

Therefore, it is recommended that a new Subsection (4) be added under the same Section
126-997(e) entitled “Existing nonconforming luminaires.”

4) Notwithstanding the above provisions of this section, a pole light where the
fixture has an opaque cover, cap or top constructed as part of the fixture
assembly shall be permitted to remain after January 1, 2018 until such time as
it is replaced or relocated.

Attached to this Memorandum are several relevant pages of the draft Dark Sky Ordinance
that show where the proposed revisions discussed above would be inserted into the Ordinance. The
proposed revisions are highlighted in green to facilitate your review.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please let me know.
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Cc:  Judith A. Zimomra, City Manager
Pamela Smith, City Clerk









